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	Purpose
This document presents actions that took place to develop the report of the ONE ITU implementation as agreed upon by the Member States in Plenipotentiary Conference, Bucharest 2022.
Action required
This report is transmitted to the CWG-FHR for noting.
__________________
References
Resolution 25 (Rev. Bucharest, 2022), Resolution 48 (Rev. Bucharest, 2022), Resolution 71 (Rev. Bucharest, 2022), Resolution 154 (Rev. Bucharest, 2022) and Resolution 191 (Rev. Bucharest, 2022) of the Plenipotentiary Conference
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The Plenipotentiary Conference 2022 (PP-22) instructed the Secretary-General, working in coordination with the Directors of the Bureaux, to submit a report on the implementation of the concept of "One ITU" to the 2024 session of the ITU Council, and that the Council be instructed to evaluate the report, and report back to the next plenipotentiary conference on the implementation of the "One ITU" concept, including, inter alia, the activities of regional and area offices(at point 2.4 found here).
In line with this directive, the ITU Secretary General has sought to provide an opportunity to Member States and Sector Members to actively participate in shaping the future of the "One ITU" concept. To achieve this, an online questionnaire dedicated to the "One ITU" concept and its practical implementation has been made available. The deadline for completion of this questionnaire is 12th September 2023.
The inputs gathered through this consultation process will be presented to the ITU Council Working Group on Financial and Human Resources (CWG-FHR) in October 2023, as an addendum to this document. This report will support the CWG-FHR deliberations in providing input to the Secretary-General report on implementation of the concept of “One ITU”.
For the convenience of ITU members, the CWG-FHR website now hosts the questionnaire, translated into all six ITU official languages. Additionally, an information document elucidating the utilization of the "One ITU" concept within the framework of Plenipotentiary Conferences' resolutions has also been made available for reference by ITU members.
Guided by the inputs from the forthcoming CWG-FHR meeting in October, the secretariat will embark on structuring the initial draft of the report. Further update on this draft will be presented to the first CWG-FHR meeting in 2024.
___________________
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